
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wednesday 1st February 
 
Dear Parents / Carers 
 
It is with great pleasure that I write to share the news that our school has once again been rated 
‘Good’ by Ofsted. 
This news follows a two-day Ofsted inspection, which as you know took place just before the 
Christmas break. I am delighted that Ofsted has recognised all the excellent work going on here at St 
Joseph’s and what a special place the school truly is. 
 
We could not have achieved this without your support, and I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank all of you, your fantastic children and our dedicated staff for their hard work and commitment, 
which has helped to make St Joseph’s such an amazing place to learn, work and succeed. 
 
The report highlights many key strengths of our school. Some areas that make us very proud include: 

• The inspectors were impressed with the behaviour and attitude of pupils “Pupils behave well 
in lessons and around school. They work hard and achieve well.” 

• The positive culture that “enables pupils with SEND to achieve well.” 
• The wider approach to developing the whole pupil “Leaders carefully consider pupils’ wider 

personal development. They ensure that pupils benefit from a range of enrichment 
opportunities. These activities successfully develop pupils’ interest and talents.” 

• The school has a strong culture of safeguarding where “Leaders and governors make 
safeguarding a high priority. There is a strong, shared understanding of safeguarding across 
the school.” 

• Staff are committed to the school and achieving the best for all “Staff are proud to work at the 
school and share leaders’ ambition for all pupils.” 

 
A full copy of the letter from Ofsted will be made available through the school website and via the app. 
I am extremely proud of everything that we have been able to achieve here at St Joseph’s and, with 
your help, as always. I look forward to the school continuing on its strong upward trajectory. We strive 
to continue to help all our pupils fulfil their potential and to inspire the wider community. Over the next 
half term we will be recruiting new parent governors to join our amazing Governing Body, if this is 
something you would be interested in please speak with Mrs Meadows in the school office.  

 
As always, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
With very best wishes 
 

 
 
 
Mrs Jude Ryan 
Headteacher  
 
 

St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary School 
“A loving Christian family striving to achieve excellence” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bewley Drive, Kirkby, Liverpool, L32 9PF 
Phone:  0151 477 8170/3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


